
March 14, 2023 

 

The Winnebago County Board of Supervisors met in session at 9:00 A.M. March 14, 2023 

adjourned from March 7, 2023. 

Present:  Supervisors Smith, Jensvold, and Durby 

Absent:   

On a motion by Durby and seconded by Smith the Supervisors moved to approve the 
Minutes from the March 7, 2023 Board Meeting and approve the Agenda for March 14, 2023.  
All voted aye. Motion carried. 

Scott Meinders, Engineer and Ethan Schutter, Maintenance Supervisor discussed 

Secondary Road matters including road complaints, Meinders has contacted the trucking 

companies and site owners to help with not hauling on soft roads.   

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Jensvold the Supervisors moved to approve the 

following resolution.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  



 



Kris Oswald, Drainage Clerk discussed drainage matters.  

The Supervisors discussed the recycling contract with Scott Levine. The Supervisors 

discussed many details of the contract.  This will be on the agenda next week.  

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the 

following Auditor’s transfers: #3921 from Rural Basic to Secondary Roads for $18,603.07; #3922 

from Rural Basic to Winnebago County Fair Association for $701.56; #3923 from General Basic 

to Secondary Roads for $2,359.71; #3924 from General Basic to Public Health for $71,250.00; 

and #3925 from General Basic to Winn-Worth Betco for $23,637.00. All voted aye.  Motion 

carried. 

On a motion by Smith and seconded by Durby the Supervisors moved to approve the 

payroll claims.  All voted aye.  Motion carried.  

Scott Meinders, Engineer discussed his employment contract.  It was decided to keep the 

same contract and only open it annually for salaries and to give Meinders an 8.7% increase in 

the 23-24 fiscal year.  It will be on the agenda next week to finalize. 

Supervisors Jensvold and Smith met with Tom Nolton from SA Architects, Joe Kapaun, 

from Joe Kapaun Consulting Engineers, P.C., Julie Sorenson, Public Health, Allison Rice, Public 

Health, Kevin Peterson, Maintenance Supervisor, and Karla Weiss, Auditor regarding the 

addition to the Public Health building.  There was discussion regarding the building plans, code 

requirements and details of the building.  

The session was adjourned until 9:00 A.M. March 21, 2023. 

 
__________________________ 

             Bill Jensvold, Chairperson 
Attest:  _________________________ 
 Karla Weiss, County Auditor 


